Hope everyone had a Happy Easter with family and friends. April is almost over and this year is flying by.

The course is looking really good, fairways are filling in with grass. Yes there is a few bad spots on the greens but talking with Zac and Wil from US Lawns they are working on breaking up the ruff spots and fertilizing and putting plug's in were needed. But all in all I would have to say the course is in real good shape.

The Two man scramble was completed this weekend with mother nature playing her part as usual. Rain on Saturday shorten the first round to 9 holes for most of the field, so the two flights were flighted on the front 9 holes. Only to wake up Sunday to over cast sky's and wind and chilly temp's. But at least the tournament was able to finish. Championship flight was won by the team of Zac Holloway/Doc White with a total score of 100 second place was won by Petigo/Gottschalk with a score of 101 and in Third place with a score of 102 was the team of Jason and Andrew Vasser. First-Flight was won by the team of Perschino/Eaves with the score of 104 second placed with a score of 106 was Roger Hinshaw/ Lindy McBryde and in a tie for Third place were the teams of Beatty/ J Bryant and Barger/Herring with a score of 107.

Thanks to everyone who participated in the tournament. Total of 18 teams. Hopefully the weather will straighten out and we can have more participation in the up coming tournaments. The next tournament at Green Oaks will be Green Oaks Atwell Aktins Men's Invitational May 27-28 with steak supper that night.

The annual membership meeting was held April 4 and a total of 19 members attended the meeting. Gene Davenport was the only member of the board coming off and since no one wanted to run for the board Gene so graciously decided he would run again and was reappointed. All the officers were reappointed also. Mike Spalding President, Doug Murrah Vice President and Lindy McBryde Secretary/Treasure. Rest of your Green Oaks Board consist of Sam Shoemake, Greg Bryant, Gene Davenport and Stanley Taggart.

The weather has warmed up and it's time get your clubs out clean them up, knock the rust off you swing and come out and play some golf and help support your club. Green Oaks membership stands at 73 members now. If you know anyone interested in golf invite them out to play and join our club.

I would like to thank Mike Potts and his wife for replacing the ceiling tiles through out the Clubhouse. This made a major improvement from the rain soaked and broke tiles.

Mike Spalding

President Of The Board of Directors